M. R. Hyker’s Latest Adventure(s)


05-21-23-05: This was supposed to be a 26 miles scouting backpack trip on the newly constructed Allegheny Front Trail (AFT) in PA and the daily mileage breakdown was supposed to be something like 8-10-8. Due to the lack of accurate maps of the area and the real location of camping areas and water sources the trek turned out being 30 miles long and the DMB ended up to be 10/10/10. My fellow hikers, Hard Core and Ted E. Bear were more than just good sports about the extra mileage.

We started and ended our trip near the bridge over Black Moshannon Lake in the park by the same name. The weather was pretty good for the first 2 days. We hiked down the Shingle Mill Trail to the AFT and then clockwise on it down Black Moshannon Creek, up Benner Run and over to Rock Run on day one. The creeks and streams of Black Moshannon Forest are truly beautiful. Even with the late start and the extra 2 miles we made camp a little after 5:00. We got our tents set up and ate under very light shower conditions.

The next day brought sunny skies and crisp but mild temps. We were on the trail by nine and soon found ourselves struggling up and down the steep and rocky trails of the Allegheny Front. Fortunately the climbs were brief in length and at least “seemed” to diminish in intensity with each one we accomplished. They were all made worthwhile by the crystal clear views across Bald Eagle Valley to the far eastern ridges. After visiting the last overlook known as “Ralph’s Magnificent Vista” (Named for Ralph Seeley who both conceived and helped build the trail) we crossed the ridge through an area known as Rock City (If you ever see it you’ll know from where the name is derived.) and soon descended to a nice campsite at the headwaters of Smay’s Run. We set up camp, ate dinner and sat on the bridge that crossed the run while Ted and Hard Core shared stories of their adventures with their scout troops.

The next day we awoke to sullen, gray skies. We could smell rain in the air but prepared our breakfasts and stashed our gear one last time at a normal speed. By the time we walked out from under the Hemlock trees is a light but constant rain was falling. In a way it was appropriate. Hiking through the bogs of Moss-Hanne was accentuated by the drizzling rain and gray skies. The sign at the trailhead warned of wet trails ahead. We did have some of that but most of the wet/muddy areas were traversed using rock bridges and wonderfully constructed boardwalks. We took the Moss-Hanne Trail back to the park where we tied the Indian Tr, Bog Trail (More great boardwalks with views over the lake and bogs) and West Side Road together to form a route back to our car. 

We arrived at Ted’s SUV a little after 1:00 and fortunately for us a friendly Park maintenance man was opening the beachhouse showers. He saw our wet condition and expedited his efforts so we could take warm showers and change into dry clothes. He was a truly God send! I am planning on hiking the western half of the AFT next year but I honestly don’t know if I can wait that long. The beauty of the area and the quality of the trail system makes this an outing for the top drawer.

